























The majority (i.e. 70%) of the cycle tracks on the experimental routes in all the cities were one-
way cycle tracks on each side of the road. Two-way cycle tracks (on one or both sides of the road)
covered 19% of the total length of the experimental route. The rest were either one-way cycle tracks
on one side of the road or low-speed service roads. The control routes were similarly subdivided. The
decrease in accidents was relatively greatest on the one-way cycle tracks on both sides of the road.
Such accidents fell from an average of 50 moped accidents a year in the pre-introduction period to 21
a year in the post-introduction period (x’=8.04; [df=1]; p<0.01). Taking the different types of two-way
cycle tracks together, these also show a decreasing trend in moped accidents, from 19 per year on
average in the pre-introduction period to 11 in the post-introduction period; however, this trend is not
statistically significant (small numbers).

On all the experimental routes, the relatively low classes of volume of larger motorised vehicles
were overrepresented as compared to the control routes. Also the relatively higher classes of moped
volume and the relatively higher classes of bicycle volume were over-represented on the experimental
routes. The strongest decrease in moped accidents could be seen on the relatively quiet roads along
the experimental routes as regards the volume of larger motorised vehicles and mopeds, and on the
relatively busy roads as regards the volume of bicycles. Yet in the other categories of vehicle volume,
there was also a decrease - albeit less pronounced - in moped accidents.

Speed

The behaviourial observations showed that the speed driven by moped-riders increased after the
measure was introduced. Six months after its introduction, the average speed of mopeds on carriage-
ways was registered at between 44 and 45 kms/hour. Around two-thirds of mopeds drove at the same
speed as the faster-moving traffic with which they were sharing the road. The average speed of this
general traffic was between 49 and 50 kms/hour.

Compliance

In mid-1992, it appeared that an average of 85% of the moped-riders were complying with the
new measure (see Hagenzieker & Lubbers, 1992). At the beginning of September 1993, compliance
with the new measure was reasonable: an average of 80% of moped-riders respected it.

In the Netherlands, 'compulsory’ and 'non-compulsory’ cycle tracks exist; they are indicated by
different road signs. During the experiment it was found that indicating the new measure by means
of road signs in line with existing traffic regulations gave rise to a problem. Two of the cities opted
for an advance waming sign in the form of a rectangular yellow board with black letters placed
alongside the cycle track. The traffic on the carriageway was not warned that mopeds were being
directed onto the road. The cycle track itself was marked with a blue rectangular 'non-compulsory
cycle track’ sign (road sign G13, see figure 2a). This sign means that the cycle track is only open to
bicycles (but they do not have to use the track) and not to mopeds, including low-speed mopeds. Yet
it had been agreed that low-speed mopeds should continue to use the cycle tracks. In practice, all low-
speed mopeds did in fact continue to use these tracks. In the third city, this situation was clarified by
placing an extra sign under the blue G13 road sign with the words low speed mopeds excepted’ - The












